

February 22, 2011

Hillcrest P.O.B. 71522
White Rock, BC V4B 5J5
Telephone (604) 551 7988
Email kip@thevertigo.com
OpenPGP B6E28B6D

Kip Warner
Software Engineer

Attn: The Honourable Vic Toews
Minister of Public Safety
Suite 306, Justice Building House of Commons
Ottawa, Ontario K1A 0A6

Dear Sir,

It is my understanding that Public Safety Canada was provided with a mandate enacted on March 23rd 2005¹ by the Government of Canada to ensure that Canadians are safe from a range of risks such as natural disasters, crime, and terrorism. The Department has stated that there is no more fundamental role for government than the protection of its citizens.² I write you then in an open letter as a private citizen regarding the Government of Canada's official disposition to the events of 9/11, and all derived matters predicated there upon.

As in the case of a series of domino pieces, it is not logical to discuss new events causally linked with preceding ones as though they were disparate. Whether it be increased airport³ and border security,⁴ changes in foreign policy and the role of C.S.I.S., law enforcement, immigration, the lectures⁵ heard within the auditoriums of our universities, the deployment of military ordnance and men abroad, debates on the procurement of war materials,⁶ they are all preceded with the tragic aforementioned event that claimed thousands of lives, 24 of which were Canadian⁷ and with lasting consequences for others.⁸ It is not unreasonable to reflect on them as a set of issues forming an arborescence and sharing a common root, or significant mutual event that preceded *all* of them.⁹ The influence has been undeniable.

Perhaps the most generally salient of these derived issues is the deployment of military assets and personnel to the nation of the Islamic Republic of Afghanistan, currently estimated at a cost approaching \$22,000,000,000 by some estimates¹⁰ and having claimed the lives of 154¹¹ members of the Canadian Forces through their selfless sacrifice. This was initiated with the approval of the Governor General of Canada, then The Right Honourable Adrienne Clarkson, in response to the recommendation of the Minister of National Defence, then The Honourable Arthur Eggleton, who authorized on September 20th 2001 Canadian Forces members on exchange assignments in the United States and other allied nations to participate in operations responding to the 9/11 attacks.¹² Other nations followed, including the governments of France, Denmark, Poland, Germany, Turkey, Romania, Australia, Spain, the United Kingdom, and at least 36 other nations.

The premise for the deployment, given the attacks were the result of al-Qaeda and resulted in the deaths of 24 Canadians, was the desire for regional stability from where the assailants had originated and the proactive prevention of similar incidents occurring in the future. The Prime Minister publicly reminisced on the fifth anniversary that *"that is why the countries of the United Nations with unprecedented unity and determination launched their mission to Afghanistan to deal with the source of the 9/11 terror and to end, once and for all, the brutal regime that horribly mistreated its own people while coddling terrorists."*¹³ This was done at the request and with the cooperation of the Government of the United States.¹⁴

The foundational premise, or first domino, has recently been called into question with the publication of the nine-author, peer reviewed study, *Active Thermitic Material Discovered in Dust from the 9/11 World Trade Center Catastrophe*.¹⁵ An international team of scientists from the University of Copenhagen, Brigham Young, and other institutions, applied optical microscopy,

1 "Department of Public Safety and Emergency Preparedness Act." Department of Justice Canada, 23 Mar. 2005. Web. 19 Feb. 2011.
<<http://laws.justice.gc.ca/eng/P-31.55/FullText.html>>.

2 *What We Do*. Public Safety Canada. Web. 15 Feb. 2011.
<<http://www.publicsafety.gc.ca/abt/wwd/index-eng.aspx>>.

3 "New Security Measures at YVR." CBC. Web. 15 Feb. 2011.
<<http://www.cbc.ca/canada/british-columbia/story/2011/02/14/bc-yvr-security.html>>.

4 *Welcome Page*. Citizenship & Immigration Canada. Web. 15 Feb. 2011.
<<http://www.cic.gc.ca/english/department/media/facts/security.asp>>.

5 Smith, Rogers M. "Lecture: "The Strangers in Ourselves: The Rights of Suspect Citizens in the Age of Anti-Terrorism"" *UBC Department of Political Science*. 18 Sept. 2006. Web. 20 Feb. 2011.
<<http://www.politics.ubc.ca/index.php?id=8676>>

6 "F-35s, Afghanistan Dominate Defence Talks." CBC. Web. 15 Feb. 2011.
<<http://www.cbc.ca/news/canada/story/2011/01/27/mackay-gates-f35.html>>.

7 "CBC News Indepth: September 11." CBC. Web. 15 Feb. 2011.
<<http://www.cbc.ca/news/background/sep11/cdnCasualties.html>>.

8 "More Children Being Killed in Afghan War: UN." CBC. Web. 15 Feb. 2011.
<<http://www.cbc.ca/world/story/2011/02/14/afghan-children-un021411.html>>.

9 "Public Safety Minister Honours Victims of 9/11 and Affirms Dedication to Fighting Terrorism." Public Safety Canada. Web. 15 Feb. 2011.
<<http://www.publicsafety.gc.ca/media/nr/2007/nr20070911-eng.aspx>>.

10 "Afghan War Costs \$22B, so Far: Study." *The Ottawa Citizen*. Web. 15 Feb. 2011.
<<http://www.canada.com/ottawacitizen/news/story.html?id=a6e5f168-2417-4184-abfd-375fec9d4ef3>>.

11 "In the line of duty: Canada's casualties." CBC.ca. 20 Dec. 2010. Web. 19 Feb. 2011.
<<http://www.cbc.ca/news/background/afghanistan/casualties/list.html>>.

12 "The International Campaign against Terrorism : A Timeline of Canadian Forces Participation." Canadian Expeditionary Force Command. Web. 15 Feb. 2011.
<<http://www.cefc.com.forces.gc.ca/pa-ap/ops/itfag-foiafg/101-eng.asp>>.

13 Harper, Stephen J. "Prime Minister Harper Honours 9/11 Victims and Restates Canada's Commitment to Fighting Terror." *Prime Minister of Canada*. 11 Sept. 2006. Web. 19 Feb. 2011.
<<http://www.pm.gc.ca/eng/media.asp?category=2&pageId=46&id=1312>>.

14 "Chretien: Cdn Troops 'will do Canada proud'" *CTV*. 7 Oct. 2001. Web. 19 Feb. 2011.
<<http://www.ctv.ca/CTVNews/CTVNewsAt1/20011007/ctvnews814727/>>.

15 Niels H. Harrit, Jeffrey Farrer, Steven E. Jones, et al., "Active Thermitic Material Observed in Dust from the 9/11 World Trade Center Catastrophe," *The Open Chemical Physics Journal* 2 (2009): 7-31

scanning electron microscopy (SEM), X-ray energy dispersive spectroscopy (XEDS), and differential scanning calorimetry (DSC) to dust sampled in the aftermath collected by private citizens of N.Y.C..

While their chemical analysis is 25-pages in length, it can be summarized briefly. Distinctive “red/gray chips” were identified in all samples of the dust collected in the aftermath of the W.T.C. collapses, collected from multiple locations, by different individuals, both before and after first responders arrived on scene with welders. Combustion tests confirmed the chips were not dried paint.¹⁶ The paper concluded that, “based on these observations, we conclude that the red layer of the red/gray chips...is active, unreacted thermite material, incorporating nanotechnology, and is a highly energetic pyrotechnic or explosive material.”¹⁷

Be advised that W.T.C. 7, the third building to collapse that day, unlike W.T.C. 1 and 2, was not struck by an aircraft and collapsed symmetrically into its own footprint, through the path of greatest resistance, at free-fall acceleration for more than two seconds (more than 100 feet, or about eight stories), defying the conservation of energy and momentum required of an unassisted collapse – like the two before it. No steel framed highrise has ever collapsed due to fire,¹⁸ let alone three on the same day. W.T.C. 7 was roughly a football field away from where the only two hijacked commercial aircraft in N.Y.C. struck W.T.C. 1 and 2 that day. The Minister is encouraged to review the collapse footage¹⁹ and come to his own conclusion.

Many beautiful theories have been killed by ugly facts. However, science does not demand we trust these scientists, only the quality of their evidence. It is a requirement that theories survive replicability, since they cannot be valid if they are not reliable. Given the sheer volume of dust N.Y.C. was blanketed with that day, and like the private citizens that had kept the samples that were later used in the aforementioned analysis, there are surely copious sources still remaining allowing one such opportunity.

Who installed the alleged material and to what end they may have intended, we do not know. We do know, however, that the largest elevator renovation contract in history, affording access to all of the North Tower's core columns, was granted to a company called Ace Elevator in the nine months prior.²⁰ Now, like the building, they are nowhere to be seen. Occupants of W.T.C. 7 also noted power outages in the days leading up to the event, compromising all electronic security systems controlling door access to the entire building.²¹ Newly uncovered video footage of first responders,²² coupled with literally hundreds of other eye witness accounts, at least 118 of them being first responders,²³ claim they witnessed sounds of explosions at the onset of the building collapse.

The official conspiracy theory entails men in caves²⁴ conspiring to penetrate all levels of the American defensive grid, certainly not made more difficult for them by the N.O.R.A.D. stand down order issued by the Vice President of the United States;²⁵ seize control of commercial aircraft; pulverize mid-air 90,000 tons of concrete metal decking of W.T.C. 7, a 47-story steel framed highrise, suffering no impact from an aircraft, with the ejected portions as fine as talcum powder, before collapsing symmetrically, at virtual free-fall, into its own footprint;²⁶ vaporize an aircraft without so much as a single body²⁸ in Shanksville, Pennsylvania, which the Secretary of Defence allegedly admitted to having shot down;²⁹ and the world's most well defended military fortification, the Pentagon, attacked, unchecked, with a commercial airliner.

Miraculously, at least seven of the nineteen alleged conspirators survived the impacts unscathed.³⁰ That they were even identified in the first place was equally impressive, given the jet fuel fires were so fierce they incinerated titanium-steel jet engines and pulverized steel framed highrises. The recovery of legible passports³¹ amidst the pools of molten iron³² implicating the alleged Muslim conspirators required no more than twenty-four hours. This no doubt brought Abdulaziz Alomari, alleged conspirator, some relief that his passport had finally been recovered after it had been reported missing following a break in at his Denver, Colorado apartment in 1995.³³ Trust in Allah, Minister, but tie the camel up anyways.

16 *Ibid.*, p. 22

17 *Ibid.*, p. 29

18 "Other Skyscraper Fires." *9-11 Research: An Independent Investigation of the 9-11-2001 Attack*. 11 Sept. 2009. Web. 19 Feb. 2011. <<http://911research.wtc7.net/wtc/analysis/compare/fires.html>>.

19 NIST. "WTC 7 Explosion." *You Tube*. 29 Aug. 2010. Web. 21 Feb. 2011.

<<http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=XrmbUDeHus>>.

20 "The Twin Towers - Gallery of Evidence." *AE911Truth.org*. Web. 15 Feb. 2011.

<<http://www2.ae911truth.org/twintowers.php>>.

21 "WTC Employee Discusses Pre 9/11 Power Downs." *You Tube*. Web. 15 Feb. 2011.

<<http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Z2tMJDxu-Y>>.

22 "9/11 Firefighters Testimony On Explosions In WTC1." *You Tube*. Web. 15 Feb. 2011.

<<http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=lt9AYYwiIM>>.

23 v.s. "The Twin Towers - Gallery of Evidence," see point 6.

24 Kean Et Al., T. H. "The 9/11 Commission Report." National Archives and Records Administration, July 2004. Web. 15 Feb. 2011.

<www.9-11commission.gov/report/911Report.pdf> p. 338.

25 "Dick Cheney Gave Stand Down Orders on 9/11." *You Tube*. Web. 15 Feb. 2011.

<<http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=RRJA14-e7Xw>>.

26 "Evidence Page." *AE911Truth.org*. Architects & Engineers For 9/11 Truth. Web. 15 Feb. 2011.

<<http://www.ae911truth.org/en/evidence.html>>.

27 "Architects and Engineers for 9/11 Truth Get Local News Time." *You Tube*. Web. 15 Feb. 2011.

<<http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2G1ub2caUNU>>.

28 "US Mayor Says No Flight 93 Plane at Shanksville and No Bodies." *You Tube*. 5 Oct. 2010. Web. 18 Feb. 2011.

<<http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=rqVFEBo3da-Y>>.

29 "Donald Rumsfeld Says Pennsylvania Flight Shot down." *You Tube*. Web. 15 Feb. 2011.

<<http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=GtQfau-WeJE>>.

30 "At Least 7 of the 9/11 Hijackers Are Still Alive." *What Really Happened*. Web. 15 Feb. 2011.

<<http://whatreallyhappened.com/WRHARTICLES/hijackers.html>>.

31 *Ibid.*

32 v.s. "The Twin Towers - Gallery of Evidence", point 7.

33 Harrison, David. "Revealed: the Men with Stolen Identities." *The Telegraph*, 23 Sept. 2001. Web. 19 Feb. 2011.

<<http://www.telegraph.co.uk/news/worldnews/middleeast/saudiArabia/1341391/Revealed-the-men-with-stolen-identities.html>>.

Through an infusion of hand waving in government incompetence, theories of blowback and radicalism, the cocktail is made palatable for all manner of political persuasion. It all makes for a great deal of sense, provided we spare it any thought.

But that aside, when considered as a narrative, the official conspiracy theory's canonical treatise, the *9/11 Commission Report*, was an "*uncommonly lucid, even riveting, narrative of the attacks*," *The New York Times* reported.³⁴ Rich in characters, climax, and heroes like the then Secretary of Defence Donald Rumsfeld bravely assisting casualties,³⁵ no one can deny them that at the very least, but *uncommon* indeed. Had NASA's Columbia Accident Investigation Board that convened to investigate the destruction of the Space Shuttle Columbia during re-entry produced something uncommonly lucid, even riveting, in place of a detailed analysis, they likely would have been promptly fired. It is interesting then to note that even the members that sat on the official 9/11 commission were so convinced that they had been misled and setup to fail, that at the end of the panel's tenure, they secretly debated referring the matter to the United States Justice Department for criminal investigation.³⁶

The alternative conspiracy theory involves controlled demolition. By whom and for what end, again, we do not know. Still, motives have been identified.³⁷ But the alternative conspiracy theory is thus far consistent with the scientific observations, whereas the official conspiracy theory is not.

All reasonable people would concede that, by all accounts, the events of that day required a conspiracy and, further, that we vary only in our preference – generally with prejudice towards the politically correct, albeit factually mistaken.

The official conspiracy theory was more popular in years past, given its validation and endorsement by trusted authorities. That, however, is no longer the case with 72 % of Americans not believing the official conspiracy theory as early as 2004.³⁸ Regardless, as it stands *now*, there is overwhelming compelling *evidence* to justify a new and independent investigation into the events surrounding that day. That 24 Canadian citizens were murdered, by all accounts, we must treat the events as we would any other formal criminal investigation. Councillor Fujita of the Japanese Diet has also called for this,³⁹ given Japanese citizens were among the list of casualties.

Interestingly, at least half of the largest group representing 9/11 families in 2006 now question the official account.⁴⁰ They even aired a commercial⁴¹ more than 350 times to millions of viewers in the New York Metropolitan area as part of their campaign to raise awareness. You are encouraged to view it.

The list of high profile individuals who have raised questions concerning the official account that may be of interest to you is lengthy, but a very modest sample would include 1,447 verified architectural and professional engineers along with 11,326 other supporters for one such petition;⁴² The Honourable Paul Hellyer, former Minister of National Defence and Deputy Prime Minister of Canada;⁴³ Jimmy Carter, former President of the United States;⁴⁴ Capt. Edgar Mitchell, Apollo 14 astronaut; Col. Ann Wright, U.S. Army, retired Army officer and former U.S. Diplomat; Col. Donn de Grand-Pre, former Director, Ground Weapons Systems, Office of International Logistics Negotiations serving as chief Pentagon arms negotiator for the Middle East; Col. George Nelson, MBA, former U.S. Air Force aircraft accident investigator and airplane parts authority. Graduate, U.S. Air Force War College; Col. Ronald D. Ray, U.S. Marine Corps (ret), Deputy Assistant Secretary of Defence during the Reagan Administration and a highly decorated Vietnam veteran; Commander James Clow, Former Chief, National Response Center, U.S. Coast Guard Headquarters; Commander James R. Compton, U.S. Navy (ret); General Wesley Clark, Former Commanding General of U.S. European Command; Gov. Walter Peterson, 81st Governor, State of New Hampshire; Lt. Col. Guy S. Razer, MS Aeronautical Science, retired U.S. Air Force command fighter pilot, former instructor and Fighter Weapons School / NATO's Tactical Leadership Program; Lt. Col. Robert Bowman, Director of Advanced Space Programs Development under Presidents Ford and Carter, U.S. Air Force fighter pilot with over 100 combat missions; Major Albert M. Meyer, MHA, U.S. Air Force (ret); Major General Albert Stubblebine, Former Commanding General of U.S. Army Intelligence and Security Command; Michael Scheuer, PhD, Former Chief of the CIA's bin Laden unit; Ramsey Clark, MA, JD, 66th U.S. Attorney General; Rev. William Sloane Coffin, Jr., Captain, U.S. Army Intelligence, World War II Former CIA Case Officer; Roland Dumas, Former Foreign Minister of France;⁴⁵ and a plethora more than either of us have time to enumerate.

34 Posner, Richard A. "The 9/11 Report: A Dissent." *NYTimes.com*. The New York Times, 29 Aug. 2004. Web. 19 Feb. 2011. <<http://www.nytimes.com/2004/08/29/books/the-9-11-report-a-dissent.html>>.

35 v.s. *9/11 Commission Report*, p. 37.

36 Eggen, Dan. "9/11 Panel Suspected Deception by Pentagon: Allegations Brought to Inspectors General." *Washington Post*. 2 Aug. 2006. Web. 19 Feb. 2011. <<http://www.washingtonpost.com/wp-dyn/content/article/2006/08/01/AR2006080101300.html>>.

37 Thomas Donnelly, *Rebuilding America's Defenses: Strategy, Forces and Resources For a New Century* (The Project for the New American Century, Sept 2000) p. 11.

38 "The New York Times/CBS News Poll." *The New York Times*, CBS News, 29 Apr. 2004. Web. 15 Feb. 2011.

39 <http://www.nytimes.com/packages/html/politics/20040429_poll/20040429_poll_results.pdf>. p. 28.

39 "Councillor Fujita Questions 9/11 Part 1." *YouTube*. Web. 16 Feb. 2011.

<http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=mOF_pXW84io>.

40 "Representative Of Largest 9/11 Families Group Says Government Complicit In Attack." *PrisonPlanet.com*. Web. 16 Feb. 2011.

<<http://www.prisonplanet.com/articles/july2006/080706governmentcomplicit.htm>>.

41 "BuildingWhat? TV Ad." *BuildingWhat.org*. Building What?, 10 Sept. 2010. Web. 21 Feb. 2011.

<<http://buildingwhat.org/buildingwhat-tv-ad/>>.

42 *Ensuring Our Credibility: The AE911Truth Verification Team*. Architects & Engineers For 9/11 Truth. Web. 22 Feb. 2011.

<<http://ae911truth.org/en/news/41-articles/430-credibility.html>>.

43 "Former Canadian Defence Minister Paul Hellyer Questions 9/11." *CIVITATENSIS*, 24 June 2010. Web. 16 Feb. 2011.

<<http://www.civitatensis.ca/78/misc/former-canadian-defence-minister-paul-hellyer-questions-911/>>.

44 "Former President Jimmy Carter Supports Call For New 9/11 Investigation." *YouTube*. 29 Jan. 2009. Web. 17 Feb. 2011.

<<http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=gO2UGVp--ak>>.

45 *Responsible Criticism of the 9/11 Commission Report*. Patriots Question 9/11. Web. 16 Feb. 2011.

<<http://patriotsquestion911.com/>>.

With a strong foundation of support in the academic, scientific and professional community, the questions raised concerning the official account should not be dismissed as being propagated by marginalized individuals hoping to destabilize government policy. As said earlier, we do not know with certainty *who* placed the alleged explosives and to what end they may have intended.

But it is not unreasonable to suppose that, when prompted with *cui bono*, we are reminded that the fish still rots from the head. A report on a 2001 conference suggests who was working on nano-thermite at this time - not to be confused with regular thermitite. *"All of the military services and some DOE and academic laboratories have active R&D programs aimed at exploiting the unique properties of nano-materials that have potential to be used in energetic formulations for advanced explosives...nanoenergetics hold promise as useful ingredients for the thermobaric (TBX) and TBX-like weapons, particularly due to their high degree of tailorability with regards to energy release and impulse management."*⁴⁶ Without a map of said laboratories, we can assume there are none to be found in the caves of Pakistan or Afghanistan.

The alleged elephant in the room has dark and far reaching ramifications for all manner of issues that arose in consequence to 9/11. No rational human being would prefer the possibility that one's own government may have been complicit in an act of terrorism as a false flag or pretext to initiate a war to the alternative explanation deferring blame to a man in a cave⁴⁷ who was in denial⁴⁸ prior to his death of lung complications in mid December of 2001,⁴⁹ yet jubilant and in admission following his passing to the grave through dubious recordings which government have admitted⁵⁰ to faking. But that we do not grant the alternative conspiracy theory preference does not deny its possibility.⁵¹

On August 4th 1964, two American destroyers off the coast of Vietnam, the USS Maddox and USS Jack Turner Joy, both reported they were taking fire by North Vietnamese torpedo boats. The Turner Joy allegedly fired about 220 shells at radar controlled surface targets. The United States Congress hastily passed the Gulf of Tonkin Resolution three days later which prompted major escalation of hostilities in Vietnam, given that they were responding to an act of aggression.⁵² Approximately 60,000 US servicemen and 110⁵³ Canadian independent volunteers later lost their lives in the jungles of Southeast Asia, along with many hundreds of thousands of civilians. In 2005, the N.S.A. released a declassified internal historical study on the event confirming that the original incident never happened.⁵⁴

There are some who believe that powerful men never gather behind closed doors and plan things, and that there are no conspiracies. Yet we are prepared to accept that Julius Caesar certainly did not meet his end with a fatal tumble down the stairs of the Senate; or that plainclothes agents of the Egyptian Government conspired to harass protesters which the world recently bore witness to; or that there was a conspiracy to poison Erwin Rommel by government when it was learned that he was involved in a conspiracy against it, prompted by his realization of just how rotten to the core it was. We recognize the questionable awarding of a municipal contract valued at a mere few thousand to a party with close relations to city council, but balk and roll our eyes heavenward at those with suspicions where billions were at stake.

Such instances are all well documented. We give concession to these theories without hesitation, there being no danger in doing so. We cherry pick our conspiracy theories here and there, not based on merit, but based on endorsement invested in unchecked blind faith.⁵⁵ Unfortunately conspiracies are real, there have been countless well documented instances of government conspiracy,⁵⁶ that is why the Canadian Criminal Code clearly outlines provisions for having done so, and that is why we routinely have Parliamentary Standing Committees investigating them.⁵⁷

Had it later been learned that Buckingham Palace had extended a private dinner invitation to the I.R.A.'s Michael Collins shortly after the Easter Rising, it would have been cause for great public suspicion and for obvious reason. Further, had the State's explanation for such an encounter, after it had inadvertently been made known, was that it was part of an "Irish cultural outreach program", it would have been the laughing stock of Europe and the world over.

The alleged al-Qaeda regional commander, Anwar Al-Awlaki, and mastermind behind the *"aborted Christmas Day bombing, the Fort Hood shooting, the Times Square bombing attempt, and who also preached to the alleged 9/11 hijackers, dined at the*

46 Miziolek AW. *Nanoenergetics: an emerging technology area of national importance*. Amptiac Q 2002; 6(1): 43-48.

47 v.s. *The 9/11 Commission Report*, p. 338.

48 "Bin Laden Says He Wasn't behind Attacks." CNN, 17 Sept. 2001. Web. 18 Feb. 2011.

<<http://archives.cnn.com/2001/US/09/16/inv.binladen.denial/index.html>>.

49 *al-Wafd*, Wednesday, December 26, 2001 Vol 15 No 4633

50 "Former CIA Officials Admit To Faking Bin Laden Video." PrisonPlanet.com, 25 May 2010. Web. 16 Feb. 2011.

<<http://www.prisonplanet.com/former-cia-officials-admit-to-faking-bin-laden-video.html>>.

51 Operation Northwoods was an unimplemented plan calling for a series of false flag operations originating within the CIA in 1962 to be carried out by committing domestic acts of terror, starting riots, sabotage, assassinations, the shelling of friendly military bases, and so on, to be blamed on Cuba. After its presentation, Kennedy promptly fired the Chairman of the Joint Chiefs of Staff. The documents were declassified into the public record on November 18, 1997 by the JFK Assassination Records Review Board.

52 "Gulf of Tonkin Resolution - Wikipedia, the Free Encyclopedia." Wikimedia Foundation. Web. 16 Feb. 2011.

<https://secure.wikimedia.org/wikipedia/en/wiki/Gulf_of_Tonkin_Resolution>.

53 "Canada and the Vietnam War." Wikimedia Foundation. Web. 17 Feb. 2011.

<https://secure.wikimedia.org/wikipedia/en/wiki/Canada_and_the_Vietnam_War#Canadians_in_the_U.S._military>.

54 "Excerpts from McNamara's Testimony on Tonkin", The New York Times, 1968-02-25.

55 Watson, Paul Joseph. "The Psychology of Conspiracy Denial." Infowars, 5 Aug. 2010. Web. 18 Feb. 2011.

<<http://www.infowars.com/the-psychology-of-conspiracy-denial/>>.

56 "Mexico Drug Plane Used for CIA 'rendition' Flights." *Google News*. AFP, 4 Sep. 2008. Web. 18 Feb. 2011.

<<http://afp.google.com/article/ALeqM5j6QonBKKMo2gw1e3ql-xUcQEZbVg>>.

57 Mercer, Don. "Presentation to the House of Commons Standing Committee on Agriculture and Agri-food." Criminal Matters Branch, 7 Nov. 1995. Web. 17 Feb. 2011.

<<http://www.competitionbureau.gc.ca/eic/site/cb-bc.nsf/eng/01041.html>>.

Mercer reflects at one point "specifically on conspiracy, generally referred to as price fixing".

*Pentagon just months after 9/11.*⁵⁸ The Government later confirmed his presence as part of “a push within the Defence Department to reach out to the Muslim community.”⁵⁹ Straight from the horse's mouth.

It is interesting to take a brief sojourn with some figures. Government was responsible for the deaths of approximately 262 million people in the last century, save those killed in war. Indeed, this figure is six times the number of deaths attributable to all wars combined in that period (First, Second, Korea, and so on).⁶⁰ By contrast, the bubonic plague that claimed around half of Europe's population in the 14th century killed but roughly 75 million.⁶¹ The numbers identify government as one of the leading causes of death. It would be only a small simplification to say that Public Safety Canada's philosophy of “there [being] no more fundamental role for government than the protection of its citizens”⁶² as arguably among the most ambitious of any kind in the history of government. The point only is that government is capable of violence, otherwise it would have no need of armouries.

We do not fully understand the depth of involvement the Government of Canada may have played in 9/11, but we do have more than circumstantial evidence implicating its primary ally and partner in the alleged War on Terror, whereby our participation was at their request and it is not unreasonable to suspect that, with all the intimate logistical and political ties our two nations have, that we were not without our own, shall we say euphemistically, domestic coordinators. The event has been used as a vehicle for incredibly dangerous unchecked assumptions.

What all parties agree on is that Canada's membership with I.S.A.F. in the war in Afghanistan was preceded by the events that transpired on 9/11. One's political convictions are immaterial, be they liberal, conservative, socialist, libertarian, or whatever one finds fashionable, all reasonable people would agree that murder commit by government against its own innocent citizens as a pretext for war is not only immoral, but illegal. There is, unfortunately, overwhelming evidence⁶³ implicating government involvement in some capacity, either our own or that of our southern neighbour's. Section 46 of the Canadian Criminal Code provides an interesting legal instrument:

High treason 46. (1) *Every one commits high treason who, in Canada,*

(b) *levies war against Canada or does any act preparatory thereto; or*

(c) *assists an enemy at war with Canada, or any armed forces against whom Canadian Forces are engaged in hostilities, whether or not a state of war exists between Canada and the country whose forces they are.*

It is also illegal for a Canadian citizen to do any of the above outside of Canada.⁶⁴

U.N. Security Council Resolution 1368 adopted on September 12th 2001 called upon “all States to work together urgently to bring to justice the perpetrators, organizers and sponsors of these terrorist attacks and stresses that those responsible for aiding, supporting or harbouring the perpetrators, organizers and sponsors of these acts will be held accountable.”⁶⁵

On a side note, the Security Council Chamber features a very large, beautiful, and prominent mural of a bird of fire. It was received as a gift by the Norwegian artist Per Krohg. It actually was not intended to enhance the decor, but served a very practical purpose. The phoenix is seen rising from the ashes symbolizing the world rebuilding itself. The idea was to remind those present at all times the world that was laid to waste by the end of the Second World War and to ensure *it never happened again*.⁶⁶

The perpetrators are no doubt well and confided with the knowledge that those who know, maintain their silence, being as they are benefactors, and those who *ought* to know will find the premise that powerful men may have worked in collusion with the aim of personal gain far too incredulous to investigate. And so the perpetrators are unchecked in their aims, constituting a monumental threat to public safety, and operating surreptitiously through proxy. They must be routed out with all their means to do us harm destroyed. However, for the mandate of Public Safety Canada to fulfil its professed legislative duty to Canadian citizens, the correct perpetrators must be identified and held to justice.

58 Herridge, Catherine. "Al Qaeda Leader Dined at the Pentagon Just Months After 9/11." FoxNews.com, 20 Oct. 2010. Web. 16 Feb. 2011. <<http://www.foxnews.com/us/2010/10/20/al-qaeda-terror-leader-dined-pentagon-months/>>.

59 *Ibid.*

60 Rummel, R. J. "20th Century Democide." University of Hawaii. Web. 16 Feb. 2011. <<http://www.hawaii.edu/powerkills/20TH.HTM>>.

61 "Bubonic Plague." Wikimedia Foundation. Web. 16 Feb. 2011. <https://secure.wikimedia.org/wikipedia/en/wiki/Bubonic_plague>.

62 v.s. Public Safety Canada's *What We Do*.

63 Griffin, David Ray. *Debunking 9/11 Debunking: An Answer to Popular Mechanics and Other Defenders of the Official Conspiracy Theory*. Northampton, MA: Olive Branch, 2007. Print.

64 "Treason." *Wikimedia Foundation*. 16 Feb. 2011. Web. 19 Feb. 2011. <<https://secure.wikimedia.org/wikipedia/en/wiki/Treason#Canada>>.

65 United Nations. Security Council. *Resolution 1368 (2001)*. United Nations, 12 Sept. 2001. Web. 18 Feb. 2011. <<http://www.un.org/Docs/scres/2001/sc2001.htm>>.

66 "The Security Council." *UN.org*. United Nations, 2001. Web. 21 Feb. 2011. <<http://www.un.org/cyberschoolbus/untour/subsec.htm>>.

Sir, the nation is bankrupted into oblivion at \$559,602,000,000,⁶⁷ with resolute increase at a rate of roughly \$6,400,000 by the hour unabated. I assure you, this is not by accident. By design, there are no means of repayment so as to satisfy the debt in whole, and the sale of additional Treasury Bonds in exchange for, no, not valuable specie, but additional worthless paper promissory notes manufactured by fractional reserve private central banks rented to us at interest will only serve to, literally, *compound* the problem. We will then be taxed covertly through inflation, an increase in the money supply.

By mathematical design, repayment is never to be achieved with the repayment schedule rolled out to all eternity.^{68 69} As Mayer Amschel Rothschild, founder of the most powerful banking dynasty in history was famously quoted as saying, "*Let me issue and control a nation's money and I care not who writes the laws.*"⁷⁰

When considering Bonaparte's sentiments on banksters, that the hand that gives is higher than the hand that takes, the list of suspects is lessened considerably. They were there at Waterloo.⁷¹ They had their hands in the sinking of the *Lusitania* where 1,195 lost their lives, 195 of them being American – subsequently catapulting them into the First World War.⁷² They financed all sides of the Second World War,⁷³ financed the Bolsheviks,⁷⁴ befriended Saddam,⁷⁵ and on, and on, and on. The planting and raising of flags, cultural identity, nationalism, the signing of treaties, my grandfather's beach landing and capture at Dieppe, revolutions, and so on are all merely the noise and objects of concern of a vanquished people in the bankster's mind, unbeknownst to an insolvent nation, for they are truly as nihilistic as they are ravenous. Blackbeard had nothing on them.

In all likelihood, if history has taught us anything, it would be of little surprise to learn that this cabal may well have had their hand in 9/11, bearing the credentials and having a long, successful, and well documented track record in similar affairs. The Rothschilds having "*conquered the world more thoroughly, more cunningly, and much more lastingly than all the Caesars before or all the Hitlers after them*"⁷⁶ are automatically short listed among the usual suspects. The more consideration we give the matter, the more irrelevant phantom thespians and bearded cave men become.

Minister, new wars are seldom fought out of the existing treasury. Re-read that last sentence. The banksters know this, and through the instrument of usury, they are fought not to be won, but to be sustained.⁷⁷ It is then no surprise when Nicholas Rockefeller, descendant of John D. Rockefeller's banking dynasty, confided to his close friend Aaron Russo, film maker and politician, the designs of the cabal 11 months prior to 9/11. Russo recalled him boasting that "*there's going to be an event Aaron... We are going to go into Afghanistan so we can put a gas pipeline to the Caspian Sea... We are going to go into Iraq to take the oil and to establish a base in the Middle East and we're going to go into Venezuela and try and get rid of Chávez.*" As he laughed, he continued, "*You're going to see guys going into caves looking for people that they're never going to find... There's no real enemy... By having this war on terror, you can never win it because it's an eternal war.*"⁷⁸

Russo was incredulous. Being a man of strong moral convictions, he was taken aback by Rockefeller's avowal. He expressed his doubts that people would be that naïve. Rockefeller reassured him "*the media can convince everybody that it's real... You keep talking about things, you keep saying them over and over and over again and eventually people will believe this... You create 9/11 which is another lie. Through [9/11], you fight the War on Terror and then you go into Iraq which is another lie, and then Iran. And it's all one thing leading to another, leading to another, leading to another.*"⁷⁹ I can unfortunately attest to Rockefeller's confidence in the media's propagation of the mythology, having myself attempted to bring this matter to their attention only to have it fall on a deaf audience at worst, a muted one at best.

Juvenal put it aptly well over two millennia ago in describing the Roman mob. "*It's way back that they discarded their responsibilities – since the time we stopped selling our votes. The proof? The people that once used to bestow military commands, high office, legions, everything, now limits itself. It has an obsessive desire for two things only – bread and circuses.*"⁸⁰ Wait not on journalists, Minister. Journalism is dead, the Colosseum timeless.⁸¹

But in all this, the sensible place to begin is, naturally, at the beginning. It goes without saying that if the *Harrit, Farrer, et al.* findings turn out to be correct, then the emperor has had no clothes for roughly a decade now. The government's policy of silence on the subject is rather embarrassing when one can travel to many parts of the developed world where this is all common

67 *Canada's National Debt Clock*. Canadian Taxpayers Federation. Web. 20 Feb. 2011.
<<http://www.debtclock.ca>>.

68 "Minutes of Proceedings and Evidence Respecting the Bank of Canada." *Standing Committee on Banking and Commerce*. Ottawa: J.O. Patenaude, I.S.O., Printer to the King's Most Excellent Majesty, 1939. 461-500. Microform.

69 Griffin, G. Edward. *The Creature from Jekyll Island: A Second Look at the Federal Reserve*. 5th ed. Westlake Village, CA: American Media, 2010. pp. 185-207. Print.

70 *Ibid.* p. 218.

71 *Ibid.* pp. 226-227.

72 *Ibid.* pp. 235-262.

73 *Ibid.* pp. 294-296.

74 *Ibid.* pp. 263-284.

75 *Ibid.* p. 304.

76 *Ibid.* p. 218. Griffin cites Morton, Frederic. *The Rothschilds: A Family Portrait*. London: Secker & Warburg, 1962. 14. Print.

77 *Ibid.* pp. 229-232.

78 "3.19 Aaron Russo and Rockefeller." *YouTube*. Zeitgeist, 27 Dec. 2007. Web. 20 Feb. 2011.
<<http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=MGF6DDd8Uto>>.

79 *Ibid.*

80 Juvenal, and Persius. "Satire 10.77-81." *Juvenal and Persius*. Ed. Jeffrey Henderson. Trans. Susanna Morton Braund. Cambridge, MA: Harvard UP, 2004. 373. Print.

81 Baldwin, Chuck. "America's Bread And Circus Society." *Infowars*. 8 June 2010. Web. 21 Feb. 2011.
<<http://www.infowars.com/americas-bread-and-circus-society/>>.

knowledge.⁸² It does not take above average intellectual gifts to see in all that I have related that there is more fly than ointment, and thus it is incumbent upon the Minister to investigate in accordance with his mandate as an Officer of Public Safety.

Given that we are not free if we are not properly informed, in summary, I have tasked you with a response. Specifically,

- i. A statement confirming the Minister has had the *Harrit, Farrer, et al.* paper concerning the alleged discovery of nano-thermite brought to his attention and that the Minister has perused said paper;
- ii. A statement confirming Public Safety Canada have initiated earnest efforts in the replication of the *Harrit, Farrer, et al.* findings;
- iii. Conditional on a successful replication, a statement confirming Public Safety Canada has duly apprised the Prime Minister's Office, Commissioner of the R.C.M.P., Chief of Defence Staff, and all other relevant Public Officers;
- iv. Conditional on a successful replication, a statement acknowledging that the Governor General was not properly informed September 20th 2001 when the Minister of National Defence approached Her requesting the deployment of men and materials to the Islamic Republic of Afghanistan;
- v. A meeting with the Minister subsequent his examination of the *Harrit, Farrer, et al.* paper with the objective of receiving his formal responses.

As a safety precaution, albeit a morbid thought and perhaps extreme, but provoked by the deaths of many 9/11 whistle blowers with first hand information under questionable circumstance, to wit, Barry Jennings, Beverly Eckert, Kenneth Johannemann, Michael Doran, Christopher Landis, Bertha Champagne, Paul Smith, Deborah Palfrey, Major General David Wherley, Salvatore Princiotta, Dr. David Graham,⁸³ and in all likelihood, many others, let the record state that I am of sound mind to never consider suicide. I will invoke all lawful means of self preservation, and, failing that, now with a considerable international base of irate people, expect that they will pick up where I left off regardless and see this matter through to the long awaited, decade outstanding, criminal convictions.

In closing, what I have described above may well be among the greatest and most costly acts of fraud ever perpetrated in attested history. Voltaire once remarked that it is dangerous to be right when government is wrong. But in times of universal deceit, telling the truth will be a revolutionary act and we expect nothing less of our Minister in the discharge of his duties.

Yours sincerely,



Kip Warner,
Software Engineer

cc:

His Excellency the Right Honourable David Johnston, Governor General of Canada;
Mary Dawson, Office of the Conflict of Interest and Ethics Commissioner;
Office of the Prosecutor, International Criminal Court;
Senate Committee on Conflict of Interest for Senators;
Senate Committee on National Security and Defence;
Sheila Fraser, Office of the Auditor General of Canada;
Special Senate Committee on Anti-terrorism;
The Honourable Arthur Eggleton, Senator and Former Minister of National Defence;
The Honourable Paul Hellyer, Former Minister of National Defence and Former Deputy Prime Minister of Canada;
The Right Honourable Adrienne Clarkson, Former Governor General of Canada

⁸² Nimmo, Kurt. "Nearly 90 Percent of Germans Do Not Believe Official 9/11 Fairy Tale." InfoWars.com, 20 Jan. 2011. Web. 16 Feb. 2011. <<http://www.infowars.com/nearly-90-percent-of-germans-do-not-believe-official-911-fairy-tale/>>.

⁸³ "Mysterious Deaths of 9/11 Witnesses (Must See)." *You Tube*. 14 Feb. 2010. Web. 20 Feb. 2011. <<http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=bvay28IzIHU>>.